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November 11, 2010 

Biennial Ownership Reports are due by 
December 1, 2010 for Noncommercial 
Educational Radio Stations in Colorado, 
Minnesota, Montana, North Dakota and South 
Dakota, and for Noncommercial Educational 
Television Stations in Alabama, Connecticut, 
Georgia, Maine, Massachusetts, New 
Hampshire, Rhode Island and Vermont   
by Richard R. Zaragoza and Christine A. Reilly 

The staggered deadlines for filing Biennial Ownership Reports by 
noncommercial educational radio and television stations remain in effect and 
are tied to their respective anniversary renewal filing deadlines.  

Noncommercial educational radio stations licensed to communities in Colorado, Minnesota, Montana, 
North Dakota and South Dakota, and noncommercial educational television stations licensed to 
communities in Alabama, Connecticut, Georgia, Maine, Massachusetts, New Hampshire, Rhode Island 
and Vermont, must file their Biennial Ownership Reports by December 1, 2010.   

Last year, the FCC issued a Further Notice of Proposed Rulemaking seeking comments on, among other 
things, whether the Commission should adopt a single national filing deadline for all noncommercial 
educational radio and television broadcast stations like the one that the FCC has established for all 
commercial radio and television stations. That proceeding remains pending without decision. As a result, 
noncommercial educational radio and television stations continue to be required to file their biennial 
ownership reports every two years by the anniversary date of the station's license renewal filing. 

Should there be any questions concerning this matter, please contact any of the attorneys in the 
Communications Practice.  
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If you have any questions about the content of this Client Alert, please contact the Pillsbury attorney with 
whom you regularly work, or the authors of this alert. 

Richard R. Zaragoza (bio) 
Washington, DC 
+1.202.663.8266 
richard.zaragoza@pillsburylaw.com 

Christine A. Reilly (bio) 
Washington, DC 
+1.202.663.8245 
christine.reilly@pillsburylaw.com  

 

This publication is issued periodically to keep Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP clients and other interested parties 
informed of current legal developments that may affect or otherwise be of interest to them. The comments contained herein 
do not constitute legal opinion and should not be regarded as a substitute for legal advice. 
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